

STATE OF TEXAS OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

In the Lone Star State, we pride ourselves on our commitment to education, and a quality education requires capable, talented school staff. To that end, school human resources professionals play a critical role in our education system.

Although crucial across all industries, human resources workers are particularly important in the context of education. These hardworking men and women are skilled and efficient in talent acquisition and retention. By recognizing potential teachers, human resources professionals surround our students with highly capable educators who will develop the next generation into the leaders of tomorrow.

At this time, I encourage all Texans to recognize the importance of human resources in education and to celebrate the profession's continued commitment to meeting the needs of students and teachers alike. I applaud these professionals for their dedicated effort, which paves the way for a better, brighter future for the Lone Star State.

Therefore, I, Greg Abbott, Governor of Texas, do hereby proclaim October 9, 2024, to be

Education Human Resources Day



in Texas and urge all Texans to observe the occasion with appropriate ceremonies and activities.

In testimony whereof, I have hereunto affixed my signature this the 26th day of August, 2024.

& ahhart

Governor of Texas